
County Team 
Match v County Veteran Ladies  26th March 2023 
 
What a fantastic start to our friendly matches, we played the county ladies vets at Appleby today     

winning 7.5 v 4.5   . Conditions were challenging to say the least, the strong icy cold wind was    

baltic and the greens were difficult to read. But at least it didn’t rain  A few of the team either had 
never played Appleby or not for a long time which made our win even more special. The county vets 
play all their home matches at Appleby and so are really familiar with the course!  I am one very happy 
Captain and you should all be really proud of your performance today, well done. We have our next 
friendly match against Carlisle Men’s Scratch Team at Carlisle on Saturday 15th April - I’ll send a        
separate note out about this and our next training session at Penrith Hub on Sunday 2nd April.     
Hope you have managed to get warmed through by now! And finally our thanks to Fliss for stepping in 

to make up our team -  Jenny CC 




